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Intergovernmental Affairs Committee 

September 27, 2021 | 2:30 pm – 5:00 pm 

Boise Centre | Boise, ID | Room 130 

MEETING AGENDA 

 

2:30 pm Call to Order | Chair Phil McGrane 

 Welcome and Introductions 

 Approval of February 2021 Meeting Minutes Doug Zenner moved to approve. 
Don Hall seconded. Motion passes. 

2:35 pm Preview 2022 Legislative Session | Bobbi-Jo Mueleman, Deputy Chief of Staff & Director of 
Intergovernmental Affairs, Governor’s Office  

 Bobbi-Jo Mueleman shared the surplus will be about 1.5 billion dollars. The surplus package will 
include more one time investments including a big investment in education. Transportation will be 
another big investment proposed by the Governor. They want this to focus on maintenance of bridges. 
Want to know how they can partner with counties. Affordable housing is also a focus. They’re 
looking at how they can actually help at the state level. They are looking at providing gap financing 
with Idaho Housing and Finance. They’re working with the realtors on this issue as well. Career 
technical and broadband will also be a focus for more one-time dollars. The Governor will propose 
another tax cut. There’s talk about another income tax rebate and also property taxes. Legislators 
have a lot of ideas about how to give property tax relief. Governor will recommend more staff to help 
with implementing big projects. 

 For ARPA the dollars have to go through the legislature. There is some consensus with House and 
Senate leadership to put money towards clean water and waste water systems. Using the ARPA 
dollars for dams may be on the table. Broadband is also a possibility for more ARPA dollars. 
There looking at state/local match component to help make the local dollars go farther. 

Governor has heard a lot of property tax proposals, he has committed to none.  

 

3:00 pm Resolutions | Chair Phil McGrane 
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 IG-01 Work Force Housing – Valley County Commissioner Shari Maupin presented the 
resolution. Joe Larson made a motion for a statement of support to work on affordable or 
workplace housing. Linda Jones seconded. Motion carried. 

 IG-02 Court Fee Remittance – Power County Clerk Sharee Sprague presented the resolution 
proposing change of court fee remittance date from the 5th of the month to the 15th of the 
month. Donna Peterson pointed out that the current statute is not accurate. The Treasurer 
does not handle this remittance fee (as is currently written in code), the auditor does. 
Henrianne moved to change Chapter 32 Title 31-01a to strike the word county treasurer and 
to change the remittance date to the 15th of the month. Lon Colton seconded. Motion 
carried. 

 IG-03 Investment Options – Donna Peterson presented the Investment Option resolution 
that would allow treasurers to purchase CD’s from out of state if that is where they can 
make the best return on the investment. Donna Peterson moved to approve IG-03. Brian 
Stender seconded. Motion carried. 

 IG-04 Vape Tax – Don Hall moved to approve IG-04. Donna Peterson seconded the 
motion. After discussion, Terrel Tovey moved to call the question. The motion to approve 
IG-04 approved. 

 IG-05 Property Tax Relief Fund Act – Terrel Tovey presented the resolution. To mitigate 
property taxes you have exemptions, revenue stream (for counties property taxes), budgets. 
Want to tax transient commodities. The funds would be used to directly buy down the 
property tax. Terrel Tovey moved to approve IG-05 as presented. Brent Mendenhall 
seconded. Motion carried.  

 

 

4:30 pm Open Discussion | Chair Phil McGrane 

Bob McQuade shared that years ago, IGA created a sub-committee to create a Board of 
Equalization manual. Bob suggested that IGA reconstitute a new subcommittee to take another 
look at the BOE manual. An assessor, commissioner, legal council would all be on the committee. 
Terrel Tovey suggested this idea be referred back to the IAC staff to find a structure to move 
forward. Chair McGrane agreed to work with IAC to determine the make-up of the sub-committee 
on this topic. 

Chair McGrane reminded everyone that we have unique opportunities to partner with the state 

5:00 pm Adjourn   
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